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May 27st , 2020
Dear Students and Families of CSS:

I hope that you are all doing well. Recently the Provincial government has introduced the multistep plan to begin to move our Province out of some of the protective measures we have been experiencing. Included as part of this plan is the Education system, and the move to have students back in schools in a limited capacity. We wanted to let you know what that will look like at Chetwynd Secondary in the month of June.
During June those students/families who have indicated that they would like to return will be assigned a day to come into the school. Students will be able to attend 1 day a week to receive support on the assignments the teachers have provided. The number of students onsite and in class will be minimal and the school environment will be different. As we move into this phase the appointments that have been made to come to the school for an hour will stop,  as we will be welcoming students as outlined above.  As part of this plan buses will be running and will pick up students on the scheduled day.
Having students attend school will be voluntary on the part of the parents/students. Students will need to be assessed by parents/caregivers prior to sending them to school and will need to remain at home if they are ill. Students would arrive on their scheduled day, meet with administration outside the building, go through the safety measures we will require of them, and then enter the school in a set manner, wash their hands, and proceed to their first class. Once onsite students will be required to practice safe physical distancing, they are discouraged from leaving the school during breaks to pick up food, any food item brought should not need to be reheated as there will be no access to the microwaves, students must wash their hands before handling food, and lunch will be consumed in a designated area.
With students returning to school this will mean that teachers need to reduce the number of contact times and on-line sessions in order to accommodate the planning and on-going instruction for on-site students. Staff will continue to connect with students through whatever means you have indicated works best in your situation, and in doing so will continue to provide feedback and assess the work completed.
The formal structure in our plan is as follows:

Drop Off:

· Students will use the designated entrance(s) and exit(s).

· 8:32 – 2:45: Students will maintain social distancing as they enter the school.

· Upon arrival, students will drop their bags, jackets, etc. at the designated drop area.
· Students will wash their hands and report to their designated seat in the classroom. 
· Students will await instruction from the staff.
Pick Up:

· Students will wash their hands and leave the school no later than 2:45 PM.  
If you or your child feel that taking part in a scheduled onsite day per week would be beneficial,  you may contact the office to arrange a day. We will have limited  students in a classroom at this point and requiring staff and students to maintain social distancing at all times. The continuity of learning that has been happening since March will continue and any students in the building will be here for the purpose of support or assessment and not a structured lesson that those at home would miss out on.
C. Mason

Principal

Chetwynd Secondary
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